
Change in DD Services 
The respite program, which enables 
families to keep children with the 
most significant disabilities in their 
homes, is facing a 50% cut. Such a 
steep reduction in services is harmful 
to families and to our entire system of 
care. Family members are encour-
aged to call, visit, and write their 
elected state representatives who 
have reduced AHCCCS funding by 
$2.6 billion.  Tell them your story and 
explain that these important in 
home services prevent the 
need for higher costing out-of-
home placements. Reduction 
of these services will lead to 
higher overall costs as families 
are no longer able to keep their 
child at home because of the 
loss of assistance. 
 
Provider rates have already been cut 
10%, and have not been adjusted for 
rising costs in four years. During the 
same time, contractual requirements 
have increased. We cannot take an-
other 5% cut on October 1 – our 
system will not be sustainable. When 
the institutions closed, families were 
promised the State would sustain a 
quality community service system, so 

they would know their family mem-
bers were safe. This promise must be 
kept.  The State of Arizona con-
tracted with an actuarial firm that 
confirmed, in September, 2010, that 
provider rates only reimbursed for 
70% to 80% of the actual cost of 
delivering the service (depending on 
which service was analyzed). A cut of 
another 5% on October 1 will be 
devastating. 
  

Other systems 
have m any 
different types 
of payors be-
sides AHCCCS 
(other govern-
mental agen-
cies, insurance, 

private pay clients) that help make up 
for the funding cuts. The DDD Sys-
tem does not, which means costs 
have to be cut – costs for food, sup-
plies, transportation, caregiver pay 
(about $8.50/hour), and quality man-
agement, for example.  As a state 
provider, we are still reeling and re-
aligning our business from the 10% 
rate and service cut.  There has been 
no funding of the rising gas and food 
prices.  It’s too soon for another cut. 

DTT Children’s Program  
April was “Mystery 
Month” in the After-
School program.  
The kids were 
taken on two mys-
tery outing, and did 
not know where 
they were going 
until arriving at 
PetSmart.  They 
were also introduced to a new em-
ployee, Justin Totten, in late April.  
The months of April and May saw 
some fun community outings, includ-
ing bowling, special snack trips to 
Wendy’s and Pizza Hut, recreation at 
the park, visits to the Glendale li-
brary, and much more. The kids re-

joiced as they saw the school year 
come to a close and are now enjoying 
a great time in our summer program.   
- Kenny Acock, Admin. Asst.  
 
DTA Adult Program 
The highlight for April was a trip to the 
Maricopa County Fair where everyone 
enjoyed themselves with rides, games, 

and a sack lunch.  Easter was cele-
brated with special crafts, lunch, 
and an Easter egg hunt! Culvers 
Restaurant was their dining choice 
and was a big hit!  
 
We kicked off May with a Mexican 
lunch for Cinco de Mayo and our 
very own DEC Mariachi Band to 
accompany dancing.  Mexteca Res-
taurant, their dining choice, was 
enjoyed by all.  We honored our 
mothers with a craft and a card, and 
ended the month honoring Memorial 
Day with group discussions about 
this special day and the value of our 
Military.   
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Program Highlights 

Help us protect the most vulnerable 
in our community.  Make your voice 
heard by submitting your comments 
to AHCCCS (our state Medicaid 
agency), then send your comments 
to CMS (the federal agency that over-
sees our state Medicaid plan) and 
copy your personal legislators.   
 
TO CONTACT AHCCCS: click on 
http://www.azahcccs.gov/reporting/
federal/commentform.aspx and 
complete the comment form. 
 
TO CONTACT CMS AND COPY 
LEGISLATORS :  
Email your comments to CMS At: 
Cheryl.Young@CMS.HHS.Gov, 
and Copy Your 3 Legislators.  
  
Thank you for helping to make a 
difference.     
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
President and CEO 
Developmental Enrichment Centers 
 

Help us protect 
the most 

vulnerable in 
our community. 
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HAPPY BIRTHDAY 
 

  APRIL 
Bryan Y. 4/3 

Ronald A.  4/13 
Justin T. 4/20 
Devin V. 4/22 

 
MAY 

Ian C. 5/6 
Kenny A. 5/15 
Janice F. 5/21 

 
JUNE 

Mark K. 6/7 
Ernie A. 6/11 

Karson B. 6/14 
Christina S. 6/16 
Joshua D. 6/25 

WITH SPECIAL THANKS... 

MORE HIGHLIGHTS  
June’s highlight was Hawaiian Month where we deco-
rated the program, learned about the traditions of the 
Hawaiian culture, watched videos of the beautiful scen-
ery, and dined at Island Teriyaki Restaurant.  Our clients 
made Turkey Teriyaki burgers and fruit salad for their 
Luau Party at the end of the month.  Each client learned 
their equivalent Hawaiian name, which was a lot of fun! 
Nice touch “Nadia.”  Recreation was filled with hula 
dances, the limbo, relaxation exercises, yoga, and 
stretching! 
-Linda Pennix, DTA Program Mgr. 
 

DTS Children’s Program 
The DEC Summer youth program kicked off on June 
1st.  The kids found fun in meeting each other while 
completing a challenging obstacle course as the pro-
gram began.  Since then, the staff of DEC have been 
fostering development with a balanced mix of fun, 

gift of time by our dedicated 
volunteers.  This quarter we 
want to say a special thanks 
for those who have helped to 
bring music to our clients: 

¨ Pastor Joe Gee 
¨ Pastor Alan Bartimollie 
¨ Pastor Jeff Chariker, and 

the Praise Team 
¨ Cherie Brown 
¨ Janet Mulllins 

TO OUR CORPORATE 
SPONSORS: 
This quarter we are pleased 
to announce two new corpo-
rate sponsors: 
Albertson’s  offers us their 
community partners pro-
gram. DEC earns a rebate 
every time you shop at Al-
bertsons.  The cards are due 
in approx. 6 weeks and we 
can then begin earning valu-
able funds to help support 
our programs and services.    
 
M & W Group , a leading 
global engineering, construc-
tion and project manage-
ment company has provided 
seed money for the upcom-
ing Wild, Wild, Western 
Roundup.  In addition, the 
company has committed to 
assist with this event through 
employee volunteers.  Thank 
You M&W!  

TO OUR PARENTS: 
We want to personally thank 
the parents who have do-
nated items and food dishes 
to our program and our par-
ties. Thank you to all who 
have sent in birthday cakes 
for the monthly celebration in 
honor of your loved one.  
Your participation in our pro-
gram is truly appreciated! 
 
¨ Cathy Abrahms 
¨ Joan & John Devries 
¨ Pam & Russel Bradford 
¨ Suzette and John Smith 
¨ Lorrie & Bob Bean 
¨ Jessica McNabb 
¨ Leslie & Jim Vanaskey 
¨ Catherine & Milton Buelow 
 
TO OUR VOLUNTEERS: 
Many of the wonderful events 
taking place at DEC would  
not happen were it not for the 

O N  D E C  

Now Accepting 
Applications: 

   Respite and Habilitation 
In-Home Care Providers  

                   
  Apply Online  

www.dec-az.org  

games, and learning.  The children have spent each 
day strengthening their social skills in the classroom 
as well as the community. As temperatures rise in 
July, fun with water, staying hydrated, and staying 
cool will be a fundamental component of the pro-
gram. 
-Chris Enslinn, Children’s Program Coordinator  
 
 

RESOURCE LIBRARY 
Suggested Reading: 
“Dancing in the Rain, Stories of Exceptional 
Progress by Parents of Children with Special 
Needs”  Edited by Annabel Stehli 

A guide to the world of learning disabilities, de-
velopmental delay and autism.  An inspiring and 
riveting selection of stories, written with candor 
and intelligence by the parents of children with  

 
special needs.  Focusing on attention deficit 
disorder, dyslexia, hyperlexia, pervasive de-
velopmental delay, communication delay, 
central auditory processing disorder, fetal 
alcohol syndrome and autism, here are 
strategies that worked in twenty-two cases.  
Check our other great resources on the DEC 
website at www.decaz.com   

Michael jamming with the 
Praise Team 
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Volunteers are extremely important in the 
ongoing success of DEC. Sharing your 
time, talents, and resources enables us 
to continue to provide services and pro-
grams to our members.  Volunteers can 
be individuals or groups who come on a 
regular basis, or help with an  occasional 
event or project as it fits his/her sched-
ule  Some volunteers may even choose 
to earn credit (service-learning) by work-
ing with our clients, helping in the admin-
istrative office, or connecting with mem-
bers of the local community.  There is a 
place for everyone DEC.   Come partner 

Accepting New Client Applications Now! 

WAYS YOU CAN HELP 

Lunch & Learn:  
Educational Rights Under the Law 

Monday, August 29 
12:00pm-1:00pm 

SARRC Main Campus 
 

Applied Behavior Analysis (ABA) 
Three Part Series  
Monday-Wednesday 

September 26-28 
9:00am-3:00pm 

SARRC  
For more information or to register for 

either event, go to our website and click 
on the community events tab.   

2nd  ANNUAL  

WILD, WILD, WESTERN ROUNDUP 

NOVEMBER 12, 2011 

More info in our next Newsletter 
 

Get involved in the planning process, or help 
sponsor this fundraising event, by calling  

 Linda at 602-710-0151 or go to our website  
www.dec-az.com 

Housing for the Disabled 

A Wisconsin-based developer is adding 
affordable and accessible apartments for 
Valley residents with disabilities. In a 
metro Phoenix area with a flood of 
homes on the market and numerous 
apartments, only three apartment com-
plexes are fully accessible to the physi-
cally handicapped. Two are in Glendale 
and one is in Tempe. 

The apartments offer features such as 
keyless entry, higher toilets and wider 
doorways to allow greater maneuverabil-

ity. The apartments are aimed at renters 
with physical disabilities or low income.  
Glendale Enterprise lofts are located at 
6839  N. 63rd. Ave. Glendale 

Thank you goes out to Glendale, Arizona 
for funding given for this project! 

 
ADA Anniversary Luncheon 

Tuesday, July 26 
Disability Empowerment Center 

5025 E. Washington Street 
For more information call (602) 443-0723 
 

AROUND YOUR COMMUNITY 

with us in service to the disabled.    

The financial support of our generous 
community allows DEC to provide valu-
able services that bring independence 
and confidence to the lives of those we 
serve. There are a number of different 
ways in which you may choose to donate 
financially: a yearly contribution utilizing 
the Arizona Charitable Tax Credit, 
monthly support, participation in special 
fundraising events, or purchasing 
a Samaritan Saver Card.  In addition you 
can take advantage of the community 

shoppers card through Albertsons which 
donates a percent of total sales back to 
DEC. 

We invite you to become a friend 
and supporter of DEC today by giving a 
cash, in-kind gift or by volunteering your 
time. 
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Our website has been under major renovation thanks to the 
talents and hard work of Kenny Acock.  We are particularly 
excited about the new secure family forum.  Use this forum to 
connect with other parents and share your thoughts, concerns, 
and especially your helpful suggestions.  Just  click on the 
create new account link located to the right of the home page 
and follow the prompts.  Once submitted, you will be notified 
by email of your successful registration and you can begin 
immediately connecting with others.  

Check in out today at www.dec-az.com 

WEBSITE LAUNCHES 
NEW FAMILY FORUM  



Developmental Enrichment Centers 
P.O. Box 11856 
Glendale, AZ 85318 
...a community of friendship and acceptance... 
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  Office: 623-328-7129 
Program: 602-314-4214 
Fax: 623-875-0639 Email: info@dec-az.com 

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT 
Sandra Garcia, SDSP 
Sandra started with DEC last year in May 
and was a wonderful staff for our kids. San-
dra did a great job organizing activities, 
creating arts and crafts, planning the calen-
dar, and all the energy it takes for the kids. 
Nancy knew Sandra was a gem and 
wanted to keep her on after the summer 
program and with that in mind, offered her 
the position of Senior DSP and Activity 
Coordinator.  Sandra accepted the position and began providing 
services to our Adult clients that same month. 

Sandra grew up in Baja, California. She is married with 4 children 
and has lived in Phoenix, Arizona for 10 years. She has attended 
college, enjoys cooking, camping, doing arts and crafts with her 
kids, and traveling.  Sandra’s interest in this field was sparked 
some years ago when she helped her sister care for children with 
disabilities and states she enjoyed helping them to learn new 
things.  Thank you Sandra for your continued dedication to DEC 
and all the clients! We appreciate all your hard work, flexibility 
and creativity! 

She enjoys cooking, camping, doing arts and crafts with her kids, 
and traveling.  Sandra’s interest in this field was sparked some 
years ago when she helped her sister care for children with dis-
abilities and states she enjoyed helping them to learn new things.  

WELCOME BACK STAFF…  
Nadia Frost, Direct Support Provider, Adult Program  
Kelsey Dunkin, Direct Support Provider, Children’s Program 
Jen Roark, Direct Support Provider, Children’s Program  

WELCOME NEW STAFF 
Chris Enslinn, Children’s Program Coordinator 
Justin Totten, Direct Support Provider, Children’s Program  

Kenny Acock, Adm. Asst. 
Kenny first joined the staff at DEC last 
summer to help in our children’s program.  
He graciously accepted the role of lead 
staff and brought wonderful leadership 
and experience to our program.   His ma-
turity and considerable experience work-
ing with children’s programs in the church 
setting and background in education, 
made him a welcome addition to our staff.   

In addition to his skills working with children of all ages and 
abilities, Kenny also demonstrated other wonderful skills.  We 
quickly learned he had tremendous knowledge and experience 
in matters related to website design.  He has been diligently 
working on upgrading our website to expanding our potential of 
providing better resource information and offer another level of 
family support through the introduction of our new On-line Fam-
ily Forum.    

Recently Kenny stepped down from his responsibilities as the 
Children’s Program Coordinator to pursue his dream and pas-
sion for full-time children’s ministry in the local church.  He con-
tinues on with us in the capacity of part-time administrative as-
sistant and on-call DSP.       

Thank you Sandra for your continued dedication to DEC and 
all the clients! We appreciate all your hard work, flexibility and 
creativity! 


